

Environmental Strategy

Telephone: +44 (0)161 234 1870 r.sharland@manchester.gov.uk

Environmental Strategy, Town Hall Manchester M60 2LA

Z.Hussain

Date: 21st March 2011

Dear Z.Hussain

Re: - Request for Information - Carbon Innovation Fund & BME Communities

Ref: - NBH/8F6GT3

Thank you for your request for information, which was received by Manchester City Council on 3rd March 2011 and has been considered under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

In response to your request, I have summarised the information as follows:

Out of Manchester's Carbon Innovation Fund, how much funding was awarded to BME communities/organisations? Which organisations were awarded and how much?

None of the Carbon Innovation Fund projects were run with the sole purpose of benefiting explicitly BME focussed groups, however at least 8 projects included working with these communities.

Examples of these projects are:

- The Lost Plot holding food growing workshops with refugees.
- The Carbon Co-op's low-carbon housing project in Moss Side.
- Action for Sustainable Living working with Regenesis Squared on a community allotment.
- Manchester Environmental Education Network's education project in primary schools.
- A Few Small Steps' behavioural change project in Manchester schools.
- Action for Sustainable Living's low carbon communities project.
- Green Impact campaign at Manchester Metropolitan University.
- Abundance Manchester's food growing sessions for volunteers in South Manchester.

This information may be subject to copyright. Freedom of Information does not give you an automatic right to re-use this information in a way that would infringe copyright, for example, by publishing the information or making multiple copies.

Please note if you are not satisfied with this response you may ask for an internal review. If you wish to complain you should contact me in the first instance.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Yours sincerely

Richard Sharland Head of Environmental Strategy